
 

31 March 2025 

MARKET ANNOUNCEMENT 
- Delay in releasing 2024 audited financial statements. 

Free Bird Institute Limited wishes to advise shareholders and the market that there will be a delay 

in releasing its 2024 audited financial statements. An extension has been granted until the 14th of 

April 2025 by SPX and in the interest of our shareholders we have sought a voluntary suspension 

of the trading of our shares until the 14th of April 2025. 

This extension has been approved due to ongoing collaborative efforts between management and 

our auditors regarding the implementation of IFRS 17 and its impact on our financial statements. 

The new standard mandates further disclosures, and management is diligently working to fulfil 

these requirements. 

Additionally, the Company is currently undertaking a strategic restructuring, and the auditors 

require sufficient time to review the implications of this restructure on our financial statements, 

including potential necessary disclosures. 

Free Bird Institute Limited remains committed to maintaining transparency and ensuring 

comprehensive and accurate reporting. 

We thank our shareholders for their understanding and continued support. 
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